## Lowell Stormwater Board Minutes Regular Meeting Thursday November 18, 2021

The regular meeting of the Lowell Stormwater Board was called to order on Thursday November 18, 2021, by President Will Farrellbegg. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Stormwater Director Gregory White called the roll. Members present were President Will Farrellbegg, Daniel Smith and Richard Oman. Staff Present was Stormwater and GIS Director Greory White, Town Manager Craig Hendrix. Town Attorney Nichole Bennet was present via Zoom connection..

## **Approval of Minutes:**

Member Richard Oman made a motion to table the approval of the minutes from the June 29, 2021, meeting. Seconded by Daniel Smith. Approved 3-0

## **Old Business:**

**Status report- Stormwater Master Plan:** A progress report was presented via zoom connection by Town Manager Craig Hendrix. Mr. Hendrix Presented a comprehensive update on the Town Stormwater Master Plan using visual aids. He highlighted priorities deficiencies to be studied for the Master Plan. Craig Hendrix discussed the benefits and importance of having a Stormwater Master Plan for the Town. A discussion ensued about using a SMP for bonding projects.

**Status Report- Progress on McConnell Pond Renovation:** Greg White gave a presentation on the status of the McConnell Pond renovation project. The project has been broken into a 2-phase project: 1) vegetation removal and 2) regrading. Mr. White stated that vegetation removal had been completed and that he was waiting for a path forward. Options for the re-grade were to have the TOL Street department regrade the pond or hire a contractor to do the work. The board took no action but requested options for regrade at the next meeting.

New Business: None	
Discussion: None	
Announcements: The next meeting was scheduled for February 10, 2022.	
Public Comment: None	
<b>Adjournment:</b> Motioned by Rich Oman, Seconded by Daniel Smith. Approved 3-0 I Adjourned.	Meeting was
Chairman Secretary	